23/4/87

VICE-CHANCELLOR'S SPEECH AT THE 23RD ANNUAL CONGRESS OF THE NEW TESTAMENT SOCIETY OF SOUTH AFRICA DINNER - THURSDAY, APRIL 23, 1987

It gives me great pleasure to welcome you, the members of the New Testament Society of South Africa, and your guests, on your first official visit to Rhodes University. I hope that this will not be the last meeting of your society at this University.

WE TAKE PRIDE IN OUR FACULTY OF DIVINITY AT RHODES. AT A TIME WHEN THERE IS SO MUCH DIALOGUE BETWEEN THE VARIOUS CHURCHES IN THIS COUNTRY, AS WELL AS OTHER PARTS OF THE WORLD, A SOCIETY SUCH AS YOURS. CONSISTING LARGELY OF REPRESENTATIVES OF THE SO-CALLED "AFRIKAANS" CHURCHES IS MEETING AT RHODES UNIVERSITY IN GRAHAMSTOWN. IT IS PARTICULARLY PLEASING THAT YOU SHOULD HAVE SELECTED A RECOGNISED CENTRE OF ENGLISH LANGUAGE TEACHING AND THE SO-CALLED "ENGLISH" CHURCHES.

WITH SO MANY CHURCHES, CHURCH SCHOOLS AND OTHER RELIGIOUS INSTITUTIONS. THE RECORD OF THE SISTERS OF THE COMMUNITY OF THE RESURRECTION, WHO FOR SO MANY YEARS RAN AN EXCELLENT TEACHERS' TRAINING COLLEGE HERE, IS NOT THE LEAST IMPORTANT OF OUR CLAIMS TO FAME AS A CENTRE OF CHRISTIAN ACTIVITY IN SOUTH AFRICA. GREAT MEN AND WOMEN OF SEVERAL DENOMINATIONS HAVE MADE THEIR MARK ON GRAHAMSTOWN AND ITS ENVIRONS. I THINK.

GRAHAMSTOWN IS KNOWN AS THE "CITY OF SAINTS" BECAUSE IT IS CRAMMED

An important, and often forgotten, event is commemorated by a monument on the outskirts of this City. The Bible Monument marks the spot where representatives of the British Settlers presented Boer Trekkers with a Bible as they set out to conquer new horizons during the last

THEREFORE, THAT WE ARE WELL-QUALIFIED, AS THE SAINTS OF GRAHAMSTOWN,

TO WELCOME THE SAINTS OF THE NEW TESTAMENT SOCIETY OF SOUTH AFRICA.

2

CENTURY. THIS EVENT WAS IMPORTANT BECAUSE DESPITE CULTURAL, LANGUAGE AND POLITICAL DIFFERENCES BOTH BOER AND SETTLER WERE UNITED IN THEIR FAITH IN THE ONE FATHER. IT IS PERHAPS SOMETHING WE NEED TO RE-LEARN IN THE TWENTIETH CENTURY.

YOUR CONGRESS THEME. "THE APOCALYPSE OF JOHN" IS ONE THAT WOULD CAUSE MANY A MAN OR WOMAN IN THE PEW TO QUAIL. AS WE APPROACH THE END OF THE SECOND MILLENIUM, MANY CHRISTIANS REMAIN CONFUSED ABOUT THE TEACHINGS CONTAINED IN THE FINAL BOOK OF THE BIBLE AND, INDEED, ABOUT MOST OF THE APOCALYPTIC TEACHING IN OTHER PARTS OF THE NEW TESTAMENT AS WELL AS THE OLD TESTAMENT.

I HOPE THAT YOUR DELIBERATIONS IN GRAHAMSTOWN WILL FILTER THROUGH TO OTHER CHRISTIANS WHO HAVE LOST MUCH OF THE RICHNESS OF BIBLICAL

TEACHING THROUGH THE FAILURE, IN MANY CHURCHES, TO TEACH ABOUT THE APOCALYPTIC WRITINGS. Some of the MISINTERPRETATIONS AND MISUNDERSTANDINGS THAT HAVE ARISEN FROM THIS LACK OF TEACHING HAVE SOMETIMES BEEN BIZARRE, I AM SURE YOU WILL AGREE.

I NOTE THAT THIS IS THE TWENTY-THIRD ANNUAL CONGRESS OF YOUR SOCIETY - A NOTABLE RECORD FOR A LEARNED SOCIETY IN THIS COUNTRY. I HOPE THAT YOUR FINAL DAY OF MEETINGS WILL BE WORTHWHILE AND INTERESTING AND THAT YOUR TWENTY-FOURTH CONGRESS WILL BE EQUALLY VALUABLE TO ALL WHO ATTEND IN 1988.

DR D S HENDERSON

APRTI 23. I987